
AGENDA ITEM
April 11, 2007, MINUTES

for the
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May 9, 2007, Meeting







Treasurer’s Report. (Attachment B).

Ms. Ayres moved and Mr. Mongold seconded that the President’s Report and the
Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented. Roll Call Vote was as follows:

YES, President’s and Treasurer’s Reports:
Ms. Ayres
Ms. Griffiths
Mr. Herdman
Mr. McFarland
Mr. Mongold
Mr. Ryan
Mr. Ward

07.21

Confirmation
confirrned.

Board Organization

of Committee Structure. The following Committeeappointments were

Nominating
Kay Ayres, Chair
Paul Hail
Ernie McFarland

Personnel
Rory Ryan, Chair
Dan Mongold
Paul Hall

Finance
Ralph Shell, Chair
Emie McFarland
Kay Ayres

Facilities
Patty Griffiths, Chair
Dan Mongold
Ralph Shel!

Audit
Bill Herdman, Chair
Rory Ryan
Paul Hall

Long Range/Strategic Planning
Jim Ward, Chair
Patty Gfiffiths
Bill Herdman

Discussion of County Rotation of Trustees. Tabled- Please see Resolution 07.17 above.

Next Meeting. The Board agreed that the next meeting would be held on the South
Campus on Wednesday, May 9, 2007, at 6 p.m.

Facilities Report

Mr. Buck reported that Trustees Griffiths, Mongold, and Shell, President Stout, Ms.
Davis and he met and looked at three proposals from three different firms: Steed
Hammond Paul, BDHP and KZF. As indicated in the Treasurer’s Report, the firm of
Steed Hammond Paul is recommended. Ms. Griffiths moved and Mr. Mongold seconded
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that the Board of Trustees 



Believe in Themselves. Michele spoke about:
® Data reported through On Course showing increased student retention
® Results of Bryant & Stratton’s Data Collection

Benefits of Increased Retention
The Secretary’s Commission on Achieving Necessary Skills, U.S. Department of
Labor

¯ Employability Skills Profile from Canada
~, The Slide show she presented at the April All College Meeting

Other

A question about the one-year lease for the new SSCC Enterprise Center in Winchester
brought up the following:

Site is close to South Campus
® Would be nice to be more centrally located in the county
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Memorandum

To:
From:
Date:
Subject:

SSCC Board of Trustees
Sherry A. Stout, President
April 6, 2007
President’s Report for the April 11, 2007, Board Meeting

Higher Education Compact

Govemor Ted Strickland is proposing a compact with public colleges and universities
that will increase funding of the basic instructional line item by 5% in the first year of the
biennium and 2% in the second year. In exchange, he is asking institutions to freeze
tuition in the first year, limit tuition growth to no more than 3% in the second year, and
achieve verifiable efficiency savings of 1% in the first year and 3% in the second year.

Although a 5% increase sounds significant, schools aren’t guaranteed to get exactly 5%
and 2% respectively. There are wide disparities in the amount of money colleges would
receive because part of the funds are based on enrollment growth and part are based on
the guarantee. Initial figures have been discredited, but the latest figures for SSCC stands
at 9.09%, $435,894 for FY 2007-2008 and 3.55%, $185,741 for FY 2008-2009.

The govemor and the chancellor are asking institutions’ boards to join the Higher
Education Compact (attachment pages 1 and 2). To date, Columbus State Community
College and Cuyahoga Community College have accepted the deal. The majority of the
community college presidents indicated their intent to participate in the Compact pending
their board’s approval. A proposed Resolution for you to consider is included under
Agenda Item VII.

I also wanted to share with the Board the attached report that was prepared by the Ohio
Association of Community Colleges about the FY 2008-2009 community college
priorities (attachment pages 3 - 6).

Enrollment Update

We just ended the first week of spring quarter and we are seeing what appears to be a
nice growth in enrollment. We will be in a position to be more definitive after our
drop/add period, which is April 14.

Central Campus -- 1-800-628-7722 Fayette Campus -- 1-800-575-8225 North Campus - 1-800-344-6058 South Campus -- 1-800-334-6619
100 Hobart Drive Hillsboro, OH 45133 1270 U.S. Route 62 SW Washington C.H., OH 43160 1850 Davids Drive Wilmington, OH 45177 12681 U.S. Route 62 Sardinia, OH 45171



Corporate and Community Services

The Adams County Training Center is in the process of moving to the Tri-County
Business Development Center in Winchester and will change their name to Southern
State Community College Enterprise Center. The name change will reflect the
incorporation of small business and entrepreneurial consultation services and training
through Russ Brewer who is a certified small business advisor. We will continue to offer
all the services that were offered at the previous site such as open enrollment courses and
customized business training.

Russ Brewer spoke with Roger Rhonemus, Adams County 



One Voice

Patty Griffiths, George and Jamie Greenlee and I attended the One Voice Summit in
Columbus on March 27. We met with our state representatives and senators throughout
the day, had lunch with the college presidents, and Jamie testified before the Senate
Education Committee about nontraditional students. Jamie’s presentation was excellent.

Dual Credit

SSCC is participating in the Ohio Dual Credit Network: Region 14 (HB 115), which
focuses on STEM programs and is offered to all high school students residing in our five-
county service area. The College is offering two courses in Math 118 and Math 124
online during the spring quarter to 



Highland County Chamber of Commerce Grant

Southern State Community College will serve as the fiscal agent for the Highland County
Chamber of Commerce Grant recently received from the Foundation for Appalachian
Ohio. The grant, which is in the amount of $3100, is for the Manufacturing Council
Workforce Development program.

Strategic 
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Section 375.60.90. HIGHER EDUCATION COMPACT 58743

The Board of Regents shall establish a Higher Education

Compact for the purpose of increasing cooperation between the
state and state-supported institutions of higher education,
increasing efficiencies through collaboration in higher education,

and making higher education more affordable at state-supported
institutions of higher education. Participation in the compact

shall require that state-supported institutions of higher
education 



education, the Chancellor of the Board of Regents shall establish

a plan for the compact, 
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Community College Priorities
for the FY 2008- 2009 Biennium

The Ohio Association of Community Colleges (OACC) represents the
collective interests of the state’s 23 community and technical college district
boards, their presidents, and the publics they serve. Its legislative agenda for
the FY 2008 - 2009 biennium is highlighted by efforts to increase access,
affordability, develop an integrated adult workforce system for Ohio and a
focus on student success.

Increase Student Access and Affordabilitg

Higher Education Compact
The OACC supports Governor Strickland’s goals of increasing state support
for higher education and reducing reliance on tuition through the Higher
Education Compact. The OACC continues to work with the administration
on the details of the Compact to ensure that these goals are achieved while
ensuring that essential student services are preserved.

Access Challenge
Access Challenge 
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Foster Student Success

Support the Production of STEM’- Graduates at All Levels

The role of community colleges in STEM2 disciplines (science, technology,
engineering, mathematics, and medicine) are multidimensional. They
establish educational pathways and career ladders for students interested in
STEM2 baccalaureates, as well as serve as the primary source of associate
degree graduates in these technical fields. Five Ohio community colleges
rank among the nation’s top 50 associate degree producers in both
engineering-related technologies and the allied health professions and
clinical services, such as registered nursing.

As the General Assembly considers policies to increase the STEMzincrease 

increase 

increase 

increase 
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Cincinnati State - Clark - Edison - Sinclair- Southern State

Together Let’s Turn Over a New LEAF...
¯ .. by creating the regional community college New LEAF:

League for
Effectiveness





To:
From:
Date:
Subject:

SSCC 



New Chancellor

Former State Senator Eric Fingerhut was appointed as the Chancellor of the Ohio Board
of Regents. Fingerhut, a Democrat from Shaker Heights, was serving as director for
economic development education and entrepreneurship at Baldwin-Wallace College.
About the appointment, the Governor stated, "Our higher education system will be
stronger- indeed it will actually become a system, unified in purpose - with the creation
of a cabinet level Chancellor of Higher Education. I appreciate the efforts of legislators
to help redefine this position."

Cabin Fever Arts Festival/High School Art Showcase

More than 800 people attended the annual Cabin Fever Arts Festival held at the
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Faculty Newspaper Column

George Carver, assistant professor of physics and mathematics at Southern State
Community College, is writing a monthly column for The Times-Gazette. I have attached
his article on lunar eclipses to this report for your reading pleasure.

An Example of Collaborative Learning

Carol Callahan, associate professor of English, and Skip Werline, assistant professor of
free arts, are working together to enhance student learning by linking English writing
assignments to art exhibits on campus. Dr. Callahan assigned her students in English 100
and 101 to write descriptive essays on a photography display of one of Mr. Werline’s
students, Ben Lebovitz.

Adams County Site/Corporate and Community Services

The Adams County Business Training Center has relocated to the Tri-County Business
Development Center in Winchester. This is a temporary location as other possible
locations are being explored.





Lunar eclipse on the horizon for March 3
Syzygy is an interesting word.

It comes from the Greek word.
syzygos, meaning to yoke togeth-
er. Not only is it a fun word to gay,
but it has no "real" vowels, just
the sometimes’ vowel "y." In fact,
it has three of them.

In astronomy, it refers to the
alignment of three celestial
objects bound together by their
mutual attraction due to gravity.

A particular syzygy with the
sun; Earth, and moon produces an
event called a lunar eclipse.

On March 3, the moon will
rise in the Earth’s shadow. The
moon will be a reddish color. As ’
the’night advanc~s~ the mOon’will
mov
3 Tr 100 Tz
(shadow. ) 1 35 491 Tm
1 0 0



Center for Business and Industry - February 2007

Due to the mid-February winter storm and the closure of the campuses, several trainings
that were scheduled for that week had to be rescheduled for March and others had the end
dates extended. ,

KAUTEX-TEXTRON- The Pneumatics training at the plant 



News - February, 2007

SSCC Faculty Members to Present at
National Conference: Forum on
Genographic Project Selected by NISOD

2.23.07 - Southern State Community College
faculty members Nancy Wolford, assistant
professor of psychology; Ken Storer, professor
in biology; and Louis Mays, professor and



(sociology seminar 199) last spring on the
Genographic Project. This course was very
well received by students and faculty
members alike. A Genographic Project Team
was formed at the college to help identify
objectives of the course and to formulate
teaching strategies. The project team invited
Dr. Spencer Wells, Genographic Project
Director, to SSCC and he was on campus in
October of last year as a guest lecturer in a
biology class and a keynote speaker for an
evening program on the project. Over 400
students, faculty and community members
attended.

The Genographic Project is a landmark study
of the human journey. The five-year effort to
understand the human journey--where we
came from and how we got to where we live
today-- is the primary objective of the project.
The project is an unprecedented effort to map
humanity’s genetic journey through the ages.

Students taking the course at Southern State
participate in the project by sending a sample
of their DNA to the project site. While they
await the results, which will provide the origin
of their original ancestors and genetic
haplogroup, they study both the sociological
and scientific basis of human diversity and
DNA. Using the Genographic Project’s web
site
(http:llwww.national~eo.qraphicl.qeno.qraphic)
as a textbook, each student tracks the
progress of their own unique DNA and
eventually receives a full report of their original
ancestry.

Sociology Seminar. 199 - The Genographic
Project is a two-credit-hour course that will be
offered spring quarter, which begins April 2
and continues for eleven weeks: The course
will meet at central campus in Hillsboro on
Tuesday evenings from 6 to 8 p.m. Call Louis
Mays at 1.800.628.7722 Ext. 3580 to register
for the class or for more information.
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April3,2007

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Sherry Stout, President
The Board of Trustees

James Buck, Vice President Business and Finance

March 31, 2007 Financial Reports

Please review the accompanying Financial Reports. At the end of tlfis third quarter
our budget remains on target. We have two weeks until our Spring Quarter drop/adds
are posted. At that point, and once we have Spring Overloads and Part-time pay, we
will be in a position to give a more complete assessment of the budget.

The past couple of weeks have been spent in reviewing the Regent’s plans as to how
to implement the Executive Higher Education Budget proposal for FY 08 and FY 09,
and determining the impact on Southern State. We have no information about what
might be expected l~om the Legislature, and obviously nothing fi:om conference
committee. At this point it appears that the implementation of the Governor’s
compact would result in the two-year sector receiving an increase of 5.4% in FY 08
and 2.4% in FY 09, while allowing no tuition increase in FY 08, and limiting the FY
09 increase to 3%.

It is important to keep in mind that State Subsidy represents only 37.9% of our
General Fund Revenue. With this in mind, a 5.4% increase in subsidy and no increase
in fees, our total General Fund Revenue would increase by only 2.05%. This is well
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March 5, 2007

MEMORANDUM TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

Sherry Stout, President
The Board of Trustees

James Buck, Vice President Business and Finance

February 28, 2007 Financial Reports

Please review the accompanying Financial Reports.
concerns, please call me at (937) 393-1971.

Thank you.

If you have any questions or

Central Campus -- 1-800-628-7722 Fayette Campus -- 1-800-575-8225 North Campus -- 1-800-344-6058 South Campus - 1-800-334-6619
100 Hobart Drive Hillsboro, OH 45133 1270 U.S. Route 62 SW Washington C.H., OH 43160 1850 Davids Drive Wilmington, OH 45177 12681 U.S. Route 62 Sardinia, OH 45171
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